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GIFTS FOR YANKS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING
Saturday, April 28, 2018 – 10am 
Department HQ, Delaware OH
AGENDA

1. Open 
a. Salute Colors – Prayer - Pledge of Allegiance
i. Committee convened at 10am. 

ii. Darell Bishop (5) opened, Holly Lewis (10) prayer. 
2. Appoint Secretaries
a. Suzette Heller, VA&R Director 
b. Holly Lewis, Recording Meeting
3. Roll Call
a. Darell Bishop (5)

b. Chet Kendzierski (1)

c. Paul Maurer (2)

d. Bob Steggeman (3)

e. Holly Lewis (10)

f. Dan Goodman (6) 

4. Chrmn Bishop Open Remarks – Thanked all subcommittee members. 
5. Program Details – Chrmn Bishop 

a. Director Comments

i. VAVS Hours 

1. Explained process of the National Advisory Committee regarding VAVS hours being logged and importance of reporting hours to VA for all time spent as a VAVS volunteer.  The VA accounts for each volunteer hour given to the VA by our organization is equivalent to $24.40/hour. 
2. Explained the process of how hours are calculated by the VA and how a volunteer acquires their PIV Card from the VA to be able to sign in and out of voluntary services. 

ii. GFY Monies

1. Explained what was presented in the Finance Committee in March as assets of GFY Program. Cash is $179,067.09 which most likely consists of this years donations and monies leftover from last year.  The investment fund with Ameriprise is $588,110.49.  Finance Officer is going to do an audit of the investment and cash Chase account to determine monies going in and out based on fundraising activities and expenditures. 
2. Spreadsheet/Overview
a. Showed subcommittee the entire tracking of program to include donations and monies spent in program.  Explained to the subcommittee how program has been tracked since 2017. 
3. Donations and Marketing Materials
a. Explained the IRS Charitable Contribution standards and Department will be more aware of the donations for GFY donations and to respond to donor. 

b. Explained the tracking of donations and issues being reconciled with a new accounting practice with new Finance Officer and transparency of finances. 

c. VA&R Director discussed lack of marketing of program from Department and lack of communication with GFY Chairman regarding donations.  Darell Bishop will come to HQ 1-2x’s/month to assist with communications with GFY Chairman of donations and expenditures from VAVS Legionnaires. 

d. Cutoff dates for awards were also discussed and it was proposed to either go back to April to April or 1 August to 1 June, which doesn’t leave a lot of time prior to convention to process information to process and acquire plaques, print certificates, and order other plaques.

e. Marketing was discussed to include award deadlines and program donation deadlines. These can be marketed on the website at ohiolegion.com to publish these deadlines. 

f. Using social media to encourage donations was discussed regarding 0888 members, using website and facebook as a means of opportunity for donors. 

g. All post mailing is ready to go in early June if the GFY Committee approves a donor letter at the 2 June GFY Committee Meeting.  Pending 5/2/2018  

h. Make Marketing materials available electronically for GFY Chairpersons in order for them to easily distribute information to County and Division Commanders to distribute to the Post level. 
i. The discussion regarding budget process was also discussed.  Last year the Committee approved to move the donation year in alignment with the fiscal year (FY).  The approved budget for 2017-2018 FY was to come from the investment income in the amount of $260,000.00, matching the fundraising goal for 2018-2019.  General accounting practices allowed the expenses of program in 2017-2018 to operate off the donations it brought into Department during this FY.  The budget for 2018-2019 is being proposed in the amount of $200,000.00 which will be very close to the amount the program actually fundraises in 2017-2018 after close of DEC in August 2018.
j. Discussed interest income use and the interest income being generated from donations in the investment account. The subcommitte questioned whether or not the investment income is considered donations.  Invite Tara to 2 June meeting of full GFY Meeting at HQ to explain the finances of program. Done 5/2/2018.
k. Holly Lewis (10) presented an idea to have a “sale” of something that goes to the administration process of program. 
iii. GFY User Manual/Program Overview

1. Showed the subcommittee the draft stages of the user manual indicating it will be complete when GFY committee meets on 2 June 

b. Review Program 
i. Fundraising status
1. Donations totalling $137,696.29 as of 4/27/2017. Still have until August DEC for total donations for 2018-2019 year. 

2. Charitable Contributions IRS Packet
a. Recommended a very lightweight cloth screen cleaner with “OHIO GFY” logo imprinted onto the cloth that will be mailed to every donor with an IRS approved donor letter.  The approximate cost is $1.50/letter.  

3. Fundraising year is August to August DEC. Challenge is marketing the Award cutoff donor date and the fundraising for the year.  Subcommittee offered suggestions to use social media/facebook for donations and markting to 888 members. 
4. Post Mailing preparation for May GFY Meeting. Have the letter avaialable for the committee so they can review and approve for mailing in early June.  
5. Cutoff for awards is 1 June and all plaques, certificates, and pins will be brought to Department Convention for DEC members on Thursday.

ii. Communications with District GFY Chairman

1. Holly mentioned she communicates as the District Commander to every Post every week. She would like information electronically so she can distribute to each Post.
iii. Expenditures 
1. Question posed is how is the interest income from donations classified by the IRS.  Tara Henderson, Finance Officer replied to VA&R Director that interest income can be spent in the manner that the committee requests and they are not donor restricted but program restricted. Subcommittee requested Finance Officer and Department Adjutant to be at GFY meeting in June.   

iv. Accounts

1. Add a column on the accounts payable listing the Rep so the GFY Chairman can quickly see who the VAVS Rep/Dep is in order to encourage them to use their monies.

v. Budget

1. VET CENTERS

a. Explained the Vet Center to the Committee and how they operate.  Discussed their diverse need for voluntary services which is unlike the VA Medical Centers and not necessarily a must. 

b. The committee agreed to a grant in a written request for these facilities to be submitted as a special project direct to GFY program not to exceed $500. Budget for 2018-2019. 
c. Add a row in accounts payable for other allocated items outside of VAVS funding.

2. Accounts Payable/Budgeted Amounts 

a. Director discussed the accounts payable sheet and how the process works within the sheet. 

b. Discussed VAVS activities at Cincinnati VAMC
vi. Holiday Gift Distribution 2017 
1. Reviewed the overall distribution of the program and total cost of gift with delivery and boxes cost $23.90/gift.  The gift was budgeted for $30.00 and was nearly $7 less than projected. 
vii. Holiday Gifts 2018
1. Have GFY committee and VAVS Reps/Deps come in and pack gifts in November/December 2018. Suzette reminded committee that it takes at least two days for packing.   
2. Holly Lewis (10) recommended to have the pharmaceutical company she is employed with deliver gifts to each location. The gifts will have to get to a single distribution loading location first.  The current vendor could take the gifts to the distribution center and then arrange to get to each facility. Holly will get back to committee. Using Amazon distribution center was another idea.  
3. Grey Shaving Kit @ 10.48
4. Rubber Grip Pen (Emblem Sales) $2.95

5. Ball w/ the screen saver @ 5.16

6. Refillable Journal @ 4.90

a. Darell Bishop Motion to accept the Gifts as selected.

i. Holly Lewis (10) Second – Motion passed

7. Suzette will contact Kapco/Proforma vendor to negotiate a better price as well as send out for other bids. Done 4/30/2018 by SMH
viii. Special Projects Selected for 2018-2019: 
1. Add Vet Centers and Homeless Veteran Standown Money
a. 13,500.00

2. Cleveland:

a. Cleveland Arts Initiative - $2,000.00

b. Lorain CBOC:  $2038.00 

c. Canton CBOC:  $2000.00

3. Dayton:

a. Yoga Supplies - $1,000.00

b. Woodcarving Supplies - $500.00

c. Ceramic Program - $200.00

d. Craft Kits - $2,000.00

4. Chillicothe:

a. Greenhouse Project: $5500.00

5. Cincinnati:

a. Arts Program: $5,000.00

6. OVH Georgetown:

a. Scooter - $1600.00

7. OVH Sandusky:

a. Rocking Chairs - $5000.00

8. Columbus ACC:

a. Veterans Arts Initiative - $2500.00
ix. Policies 
1. Suzette Heller is updating and will send out with subcommittee minutes to full committee.
x. Marketing

1. Subcommittee was presented with idea to purchase screen cleaners that are marketed with the AL Ohio/GFY logo that will be mailed to every donor in a letter saying thank you in 2018-2019.
xi. Goals for 2018-2019
1. Fundraising and program awareness. Communications to GFY Chairpersons and DEC. 

6. Old Business
a. Audit of the financials of program by committee. 
7. New Business
a. Buy two sets of centennial coins to raffle as a means of fundraising. 
8. Good of The American Legion
a. Special Projects

9. Closing – Prayer – Salute 
a. Committee adjourned at 3:55pm. 
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